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     June 27, 2019 
 
By Email 
 
Sarah S. Normand 
Assistant United States Attorney 
86 Chambers Street, 3rd Floor 
New York, New York 10007 
sarah.normand@usdoj.gov 
 
 Re: ACLU v. DOD, No. 17 Civ. 9972 (ER) (S.D.N.Y.) 
 
Dear Sarah, 
 
We write concerning the ACLU’s FOIA request for “the Trump 
administration’s rules governing the use of lethal force abroad, known 
as the ‘Principles, Standards, and Procedures’ [‘PSP’], as well as any 
cover letter or other document attached thereto.” Compl. ¶ 21, ECF 
No. 1 (Dec. 21, 2017). In Defendants’ Answer, the agencies issued 
Glomar responses, refusing “to confirm or deny the existence of 
responsive records without revealing information that is exempt from 
disclosure under FOIA.” Answer at 9, ECF No. 14 (Feb. 1, 2018). 

It has come to our attention that in a newly released DOD report on the 
Niger “15-6” investigation, the government officially acknowledged 
that “the PSP supersede[d] the CT-PPG and ma[de] substantive 
changes to the standards and procedures for approval of U.S. direct 
action missions . . . .” The acknowledgment comes in the second 
paragraph on page 8 of Part 3 of the report, which is available on the 
DOD’s website.* The relevant page from the report is attached. 

Given this acknowledgment, we ask the agencies to withdraw their 
Glomar responses and search for responsive records. We are happy to 
discuss this at your convenience.  

Sincerely,  
 
/s/ Brett Max Kaufman 
Brett Max Kaufman 
ACLU Foundation 
125 Broad Street, 18th Floor 
New York, New York 10004 
T: 212.549.2500 
bkaufman@aclu.org 

                                                        
* https://www.esd.whs mil/Portals/54/Documents/FOID/Special_Collection/Niger/
3_Redacted_Consolidated_Findings.pdf 
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